
THE WEEK OF  

JULY 27, 2025 

JULY 19/20 ATTENDANCE 

5:00 Service: 131 (121) 

8:00 Service: 119 (101) 

9:20 Service: 116 (104) 

10:30 Service: 176 (155) 

Total Attendance:  542 (481) 

Sunday School: 43 

 

Brackets indicate Holy Communion. 

OUR SUPPORT 

Budget: 43,251.97 

Help Offset Fees: 32.84 

Adult Bible Class: 17.00 

Alaska: 30.00 

Altar Flowers: 25.00  

Concordia Stud/Sem Scholarship: 93.75 

Early Childhood: 25.00 

Feed My People: 103.00 

GP/LHSS Scholarship Fund: 177.20 

Ladies Club: 24.00 

Life Ministry: 159.50 

NYG: 1,517.59 

RFNG: 763.50 

Social Ministry: 419.63  

Special Music: 95.52 

St. Trinity Cemetery: 200.00 

Wedding Fees: 200.00 

In Loving Memory of: 

Carl Dickey - 50 (RFNG) 

In Honor of: 

Alan Hopfer’s 25 years of leadership  

in  Peace’s KFUO Ministry - 2,500  

(Peace KFUO Radio Ministry) 
 

*Renovation for the Next Generation is 

the name of the project for our 

Education Wing expansion. Donations 

toward this will be listed in the News and 

Notes as “RFNG”. 

CALENDAR FOR THE WEEK OF JULY 27, 2025 

Sunday, July 27 
9:15am - NYG Sharing in Bible Class Hour 
11:30am - Sunday School Teacher Meeting 
6:00pm - Pickleball Open Play 
 

Tuesday, July 29 
9:00am - Quilters 
9:00am - Refit Exercise 
 

Wednesday, July 30 
7:00pm - Wednesday Evening Study 
 

Friday, August 1 
1:00pm - Red Cross Blood Drive 
 

Sunday, August 3 
11:30am - Life Ministry Team 
6:00pm - Pickleball Open Play 

The Rev. Dr. Jon Furgeson - 314.601.1039 | Rev. Robert Brown - 618.580.8817 

Peace Lutheran Church | 737 Barracksview Road | 314.892.5610 

ALTAR FLOWERS 

The Altar Flowers this weekend are from Judi 

Winker in loving memory of Eldon Winker on the 

occasion of his heavenly birthday on July 28; 

from the Dressel family in loving memory of 

Michael Dressel on the occasion of his 

heavenly birthday on July 27. 



►OUR NYG PARTICIPANTS are sharing their 
experiences from New Orleans during Bible 
Class hour this morning. Please join them! 

►THE 80TH ANNIVERSARY CONCERT AND 
HYMN SING is coming in September. As a 
part of our yearlong celebration of our 80th 
anniversary, we will be having a Concert and 
Hymn Sing on Sunday, September  28, 3:00 
p.m. Go to the Peace website now to submit 
your favorite hymn! 

►COUPLES CLUB “FUN”RAISER TRIVIA NIGHT 
AND SILENT AUCTION is coming on Saturday, 
August 23. By now you should have seen the 
flyers and advertisements about it.  But have 
you gathered a group of your friends for a 
table? Tickets go on sale beginning THIS 
weekend, July 26/27 at the Commons 
Counter. $20/person in advance; $25/person 
at the door. Doors open at 6:00 p.m. with 
trivia beginning at 6:30 p.m.  One of the big 
silent auction items is four tickets to the St. 
Louis Cardinals game on Saturday, 
September 6 in Section 156! Other auction 
items include restaurant gift cards, Grizzlies 
2026 tickets, Drury Hotel one night stay, God 
Bless America basket, and more!  All profits 
go to church related programs at Peace.   

LUTHERAN SOUTH ALUMNI from the class of 
1975 and prior, please join us at our annual 
Gold Club luncheon! The event will be held 
on Thursday, August 7 from 11a.m to          
1:00 p.m. at Lutheran South in the new 
Legacy Loft. $30 per person. Lunch and 
drinks will be provided. Please RSVP 
at lslancers.org/events. Questions? Email 
Laura Reis at lreis@LSlancers.org.  

JOB OPENING AT GREEN PARK LUTHERAN 
SCHOOL The after care program at Green 
Park is growing! They are searching for 
after care employees with a willingness to 
work with children in grades JK-8th grade, a 
desire to share Christ with students after the 
school day has ended, and a loving and 
caring personality. Interested candidates 
should email April Baese, Director 
of Child Care and Food Services 
at april.baese@greenparklutheranschool.org 

►SUNDAY SCHOOL ORIENTATION DAY IS 
AUGUST 17 in the church gymnasium. This is 
the day that the children move up to their 
next class and meet their new teachers.  We 
ask that the parents/guardians accompany 

their child/ren during the 
orientation so they too can 
meet the teachers and 
learn the location of their 
new classrooms. There will 
also be fun games and 
activities. Each child must 
be registered for the new 

Sunday School year. You can register your 
child/ren using this QR code. The registration 
info can also be found on the Commons 
Counter. 

►SUNDAY SCHOOL TEACHERS NEEDED for the 
upcoming year. A 5th grade teacher is 
needed, along with substitute teachers. 
Please prayerfully consider helping Peace’s 
Sunday School program! 

ST. TRINITY CEMETERY is looking for additional 
part-time Groundskeepers.  This is an hourly 
position with a very flexible schedule, and 
is a perfect opportunity for retirees or anyone 
who likes to work outside!  Those interested 
would be called upon to assist with grass 
cutting, trimming, leaf and debris pickup on 
an as needed basis.  Applicants need to be 
at least 18 years of age.  For more 
information, contact Glenn Brinkmann or 
Marilyn Schuessler. 

SAXON LUTHERAN MEMORIAL DONATION 
DRIVE continues. Donations can be made 
directly to the Memorial with checks made 
payable to “Saxon Lutheran Memorial, 
Inc.” (with “PLCM” on the memo line) and 
either mailed directly to them at: Saxon 
Lutheran Memorial, Inc., 296 Saxon Memorial 
Drive, Frohna, MO 63748, or by placing in 
Dan Prange’s mailbox at church. Note: Do 
NOT include any donations with your regular 
church offering. For more information, 
contact Dan Prange, Grace Truemper, (or 
Wayne and Marilyn Schuessler. 

 

RENOVATION FOR THE NEXT GENERATION 
(RFNG) is our upcoming building campaign 
for the education wing/early childhood (and 
oldest) section of our campus. We are going 
to:  

• Properly remove asbestos  
• Add fire response systems 
• Update old systems (kitchen, bathrooms, 

lighting, etc.) 
• Make it ADA compliant 
• Clean up the floor plan 
• Update campus security 
• Create a secure, dedicated entryway to 

the Early Childhood Program 
 

We hope you will join us in prayer and in 
extra monetary giving to this worthwhile 
project so that our campus is ready for the 
faithful work of God for the generations to 
come! Giving to this project may be 
earmarked as “RFNG” or “Renovation for the 
Next Generation.” 

►BLOOD DRIVE AT PEACE is THIS Friday, 
August 1, 1:00-5:00 p.m. in the gymnasium. 
Please consider donating! Every two 

seconds, someone in the 
United States needs blood.  
T o  r e g i s t e r ,  v i s i t 
RedCrossBlood.org and 
enter: PLC to schedule an 
appointment, scan the QR 
code, or contact the church 
office for assistance.  

WEDNESDAY EVENING BIBLE STUDY meets 
each  Wednesday at 7:00 p.m. in Sanctuary 
Hall. They are studying the Book of Acts. A 
reminder: The last class for the summer will be 
held this Wednesday, July 30. The class takes 
a break during the month of August. 

SAVE THE DATE—80TH ANNIVERSARY 
CELEBRATION will be held Sunday, October 
26, at Andre’s Banquet Center. More details 
to follow in upcoming newsletters and News 
and Notes. 

►”FAREWELL SUMMER” Ice Cream Social and 
Band Concert is Sunday, August 31. Ice 
cream served at 3:30, concert at 4:00. 

►Indicates a New or Updated Announcement this Week 

►THE AUGUST NEWSLETTER is in your mailslot in 
the Commons.  

JOIN A POP-UP ENSEMBLE! This morning we 
are enjoying our Pop-Up Vocal Choir at the 
10:30 service.  We will have several other 
opportunities to participate this summer 
including: August 3 - Pop-Up Handbell Choir 
at the 10:30 service (Register at: https://
peacestlmusic.org/bells-of-peace/); August 
17 - Pop-Up Orchestra at the 10:30 service; 
and August 25 - Pop-Up Choir at the 8:00 
service. This is a great way to meet some of 
your fellow Peace members while serving the 
Lord in a very special way. 

►NEW MEMBER CLASS BEGINS on Sunday, 
September 14, from noon to 1:30PM in 
Sanctuary Hall.  A light lunch will be provided 
each week.  New member class covers a 
series of topics over a six-week period and is 
designed for those desiring communicant 
membership or any current members looking 
for a review of basic Lutheran teaching. To 
register, please sign up on the Opportunities 
Page on the Peace website. 

BIRTHDAY PARTY SUPPLIES COLLECTION is 
underway. LWML Ladies Guild is collecting 
children’s birthday party supplies  to benefit 
the families at Concordia Seminary. 
Suggested donation items include gift bags, 
party favors, candles, napkins, plates, cake 
mixes, etc.—basically anything needed for a 
child’s birthday party. This helps our Sem 
students celebrate their children’s birthdays. 
A collection box is in the Commons. 
Donations may be dropped off between 
now and August 16. Any questions, please 
contact Julia Petrovic.  

SAVE THE DATE FOR “GOLF 
FORE EDUCATION” benefitting 
Green Park Lutheran School.  
The tournament will be held on 
Sunday, September 21, at 
Acorn Links in Waterloo, Illinois.  
Watch the newsletter and 
News and Notes for more 
information. 


